
Workgroup on Statewide Vehicle Crash Data Collection and Reporting 

Bill Sponsor:​ Delegate Lewis  

Committee:​ Environment and Transportation 

Organization Submitting:​   Lower Shore Progressive Caucus 

Person Submitting:​  Jared Schablein,  Chair of the LSPC  

Position: FAVORABLE 

I am submitting this testimony in favor of HB0285 on behalf of the Lower Shore Progressive Caucus. 

The Caucus is a political and activist organization on the Eastern Shore, unaffiliated with any 

political party, committed to empowering working people by building a Progressive movement on 

the Lower Eastern Shore. It is a top priority of the Lower Shore Progressive Caucus and our 

members to improve transportation safety in our state.  HB0285 is a common-sense bill that would 

help achieve this crucial goal that can save lives.  

Establishing a workgroup on statewide vehicle crash data collection and reporting is the first major 

step to creating a safer Maryland in terms of transportation.  This bill sets up the proper outlines for 

the workgroup to have the ability to effectively examine the processes used to collect and report 

statewide vehicle crash data for injuries and fatalities.  HB0285 would also allow the state to 

determine the most effective manner for the State to begin to collect, disaggregate, and report the 

data by race and ethnicity filling a major need in order to craft effective policy recommendations.  

It is through these outlines that the workgroup will be able to make effective policy recommendations 

to address major issues on or before the December 1, 2021 deadline this bill sets.  

It is for these reasons the Lower Shore Progressive Caucus supports this bill and recommends a 

FAVORABLE ​report in committee. 


